From:
 POSTAL APPEALS

 To:
 TeampNI

 Subject:
 FW: APP/X5210/W/16/3153454

 Date:
 26 August 2016 07:53:36

## Another 3<sup>rd</sup> Party, this time foir James

## Thanks, Lynn

From: Eileen Willmott [ Sent: 25 August 2016 23:43

To: POSTAL APPEALS

Subject: Ref: APP/X5210/W/16/3153454

Dear Planning Inspector,

I am writing to ask that the developer's appeal is refused.

I did write opposing the original application and attended the planning meeting at the Town Hall.

I do hope that the open space will be retained for leisure and sport use, as intended by Baroness Burdett-Coutts, and not for an expensive housing development.

I am concerned that additional housing will overload the local infrastrucutre. Locally, we currently have The Furlong housing development in College Lane, (badly affecting Little Green St); a College Yard development and the Maple Building development in Kentish Town, all of which, when complete, will adversely affect traffic density in Highgate Road. Also local streets are not designed for heavy lorries.

As a botanist, I strongly feel that once the open space is lost, it has gone for ever.

Many thanks,

Eileen Willmott

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security cloud service. For more information please visit <a href="http://www.symanteccloud.com">http://www.symanteccloud.com</a>